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We have recently received two new  
aerial photographs: one showing the 
main part of Middleton Hall and one 
of  The Waterside under construction.

Aside from being a great view of Middleton 
Hall, they provide quite an image of the 
progress we have made. Back in 1996, we 
produced our first business plan that set 
out the vision of building a retirement 
village. I did not even know at the time 
that it was called a retirement village as 
they did not exist in the UK then.

Putting the new photographs alongside one 
from 1996  shows just how much Middleton 
Hall has changed and developed along our 
journey towards achieving the vision of being 
the best retirement village in the UK. The 
transformation is in every part of the image 
– from the gardens (in 1996, a few straggly 
rose beds) to the replacement of decrepit 
outbuildings to form Middleton Court and 
Middleton Spa through to the additions of 
Middleton Woods and The Waterside.

Judging by the latest photos it would seem our 
plan is almost complete. But all the team at 
Middleton Hall know the beautiful grounds 
and buildings are just our starting point and 
our vision is all about finding ways to improve 
what we do. So 
the village may be 
almost complete 
but the journey is 
far from over…
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Through the Lens 
 
The photography group at Middleton Hall have continued to 
develop their skills this year enjoying a series of evening photography 
workshops.  Keith Rowland, an accomplished local photographer 
and friend of Middleton Hall, takes residents and staff through a 
series of topics designed to improve their knowledge and transform 
their picture taking. Starting with ‘Refreshing the basics’ & ‘Getting to 
know your digital camera’, before moving on to more specialist topics 
such as ‘Framing and rules of thirds’, Sunrises and sunsets’ & ‘People 
and animals’ ensures a wide range is covered and everyone benefits 
regardless of their starting expertise (or lack of!). All the members are 
looking forward to the annual photography exhibition where they 
display their efforts for all to see. This is scheduled for this Autumn.  
If you would like to attend the group, 
please register your interest with 
reception on 01325 332207.

‘In Bloom’ by Pat Webb

‘Sunset at Middleton Hall’ 
by Keith Rowland

Photographs from members 
of the photography group.

On your bike for National 
Care Home Open Day 
 
Once again, our staff came up with an inventive way of using pedal power, this 
time to create healthy drinks for residents and visitors with a bicycle smoothie 
maker! The smoothie making machine was just one of the highlights as 
Middleton Hall Retirement Village threw open its doors to celebrate National 
Care Home Day. 

National Care Home Day was set up to tackle the gulf between the reality and 
perceptions of care homes, with more than 3,000 care homes welcoming their 
local communities to show the range of care services they offer.

Residents and visitors were invited to join in a range of activities, based around a 
strawberry theme, including a painting workshop, cupcake decorating, a bowls 
workshop and a ping pong challenge. The bike smoothie maker caused quite a 
stir, literally, with staff, family members and even residents hopping on board to 
pedal away to whizz up a strawberry smoothie.  

Staff and residents at Middleton Hall were also joined by thousands of others 
as they took part in the world’s largest virtual Mexican wave as part of the 
event. Residents and visitors also enjoyed tours of the grounds and facilities, an 
afternoon strawberry tea and musical entertainment from Gail and Erica Jones. 

Jo Inspires the Next 
Generation 
of Chefs  
 
Jo Stoddart, Catering Manager at 
Middleton Hall, served up a treat 
for students at the grand opening 
of their new school dining hall.

Michel Roux-trained chef Jo 
Stoddart invited pupils and 
guests at Longfield Academy 
to take part in a fun tongue 
twisting flavour challenge 
using jelly to help celebrate the 
unveiling of the school’s first 
ever dedicated dining facility.

Jo was invited by Deputy Head Teacher, Beverley Clifton at 
Longfield to attend the official opening due to her training under 
the tutelage of Michel Roux at his restaurant Le Gavroche and for 
her former accolade of being London School Chef of the Year.

“It is an absolute honour to be invited along to be a part of 
the opening celebrations for Longfield’s new dining hall” 
said Jo. “I think it is a fantastic area, very colourful and 
vibrant and a place students will really enjoy coming to 
eat their lunch. A good dining room is an essential part of 
social interaction in any school but can sometimes be over 
looked in an educational setting.  Longfield Academy now 
has a wonderful facility that they can be very proud of.”



Mayor’s Praise for  
The Waterside  
 
Darlington’s Mayor helped to launch Phase 2 of 
our award-winning eco retirement development 
at a celebratory reception where he told guests the 
new homes ‘exuded quality and comfort’.

The Worshipful, The Mayor of Darlington, Councillor 
Gerald Lee and his Mayoress Mrs Ruth Lee, met with 
the new residents of The Waterside, the UK’s first 
zero carbon retirement development before joining 
them at a celebratory champagne reception.

He told guests at the reception that he had been ‘staggered’ 
when he first saw the development which is surrounded 
by 17 acres of secure, peaceful woodland with a wetland 
area and a large duck pond designed to attract wildlife.

“The bungalows exude quality and comfort and no expense 
has been spared on them. I’m so proud for Darlington to have 
the country’s first zero carbon retirement homes here” said 
Councillor Lee. “It’s giving people a very high quality home 
while making moving and living here as stress free as possible.”

Mrs Amy Gibbs, a 
purchaser of a Phase 2 
property said “I made 
the decision to move 
here the minute I 
saw it because I loved 
the setting and that 
the bungalows were 
extremely well built.  
I have a couple of 
friends here already 
and I like that it’s really 
close to Darlington 

which I go to a 
lot for my social 
life. It’s like 
country living 
but with none of 
the disadvantages 
of a rural life.”

Due to demand 
for the homes, the 
completion date for 
the development has 
been moved forward.

Pioneering campaigners 
for a greener planet, 
Friends of the Earth, 
presented Middleton Hall 
Retirement Village with 
a CBE (Clean British 
Energy) Award. This 
coveted title is awarded 
to a Company who 
implement initiatives that 
make a positive impact 
on the environment.

The Award was presented 
to Jeremy Walford 
by Kendra Ullyart & 
Matthew Snedker, 
Chair and Vice Chair 
respectively of Friends of 
the Earth in an evening 
reception where residents, 
staff and guests enjoyed 
some delicious canapés 
and a fine English 
sparkling wine.

Jeremy commented “I am delighted to accept the Clean British 
Energy Award from the Friends of the Earth as it clearly 
recognises Middleton Hall’s vision and efforts to develop a 
sustainable and environmentally conscious company and 
community. Today we have launched Phase 2 of our Waterside 
development, so feel it is particularly fitting to receive the award.”

In addition to the above Award, The Waterside has also 
won the Best of Darlington 2014 Contribution to the 
Environment Award and was finalist in the Environmental 
Category at the North East Business Awards 2014.

Middleton Hall 
adds CBE to ‘Clean’ 
Sweep of Awards



A grandmother in her seventies has raised funds 
for The Alzheimer’s Society by completing 
a triple marathon walking challenge. Keen 
rambler Christine Wright who lives at Middleton 
Woods, set herself the task of completing 
26.2 miles per month as part of the series of 
health challenges our residents and staff are 
taking part in to raise funds for the charity.

Christine completed the walks, averaging 
around nine miles each, with friends from 
the Darlington Ramblers’ Association 
and Countrywide Holiday Association 
and rambled across countryside in 
Swaledale, Cleveland and Wensleydale.

Christine completed 78.6 miles over the 
course of three months, including 40 miles 
in March alone and personally raised over 
£300 for The Alzheimer’s Society.

Christine, who moved to Middleton Hall 
Retirement Village with husband Peter from 
Morpeth, Northumberland said “When Jeremy 
threw down the gauntlet to staff and residents 
about the 26.2 Challenge, I thought, what can 
I do? I love walking and it has huge health 
benefits so I decided to do three marathons 
over three consecutive months. It meant that 
I had to go out whatever the weather but it 
was a labour of love and a joy to do. I feel 
fitter now than I ever was and I do believe 
it’s because I keep exercising, particularly 
going to the Middleton Spa and Gym.”

Jeremy Walford said “It’s fantastic that 
Christine took up this challenge, she has so 
much energy and puts most people half her 
age to shame with her ‘can do attitude’.”

Hurricane Bertha gave Middleton Hall Retirement 
Village a welcome break as residents, staff and family 
members enjoyed the Summer Fun Day basked 
in sunshine. At the eleventh hour, the indoor bad 
weather plan was scrapped and the normal tranquil 
and manicured lawns were transformed into the 
hustle and bustle of a Summer Carnival.

Entertainment came in many guises from 
traditional fun fair games, face painting, a fancy 
hat competition, craft stalls and tombola to staff 
themselves dressed as circus entertainers including 
lions, giraffes and a particularly splendid strongman. 
Residents and family also joined in the fun by posing 
for photographs in the Circus Ring.

Real life animals in the shape of chickens and 
Shetland ponies also made guest appearances 
proving popular with the young and the old alike.

Due to everyone’s generosity, nearly £500 was raised 
for The Alzheimer’s Society, moving Middleton 
Hall’s annual fundraising target for its chosen charity 
even closer to its £10,000 goal.

A BBQ enjoyed by many ended the fun filled 
day. Jeremy Walford commented “Once again the 
weather has been kind. A lot of effort has been put in 
by staff to make this a special day and everyone at the 
Retirement Village has had an enormous amount of 
fun. Laughter echoing around the grounds is always 
great to hear.”

Hurricane Bertha arrived the next day.

A Roaring Success

Stepping out the Wright way
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The Village 
Games 
 
A fantastic time for 
both competitors and 
spectators was had as 
sunshine blessed the 
Annual Independent 
Living Sports 
Day.  Spectators 
avidly watched as 
the competition 
unfolded. Residents 
from Middleton 
Woods and The 
Waterside paired 
up to take part in 
a series of sporting 
challenges including bowls, boules, 
pitch & putt and putting on the nine-
hole green. Due to the increasing 
popularity of the day, brand new 
trophies had been commissioned. As 
the final shots were played and final 
scores totted up, all eyes were on these 
as the winners were announced at a 
Pimms Reception in the Conservatory. 

Great applause rang out for a shocked 
looking Alan and Margaret Mackie who 
received the brand new “Champions” 
trophy as they were announced overall 
winners of the day. Other outstanding 
performances came from Audrey 
and Eddie Perry in the Bowls and 
Margaret Fulton and Les Simpson 
in the Boules. Congratulations and 
thanks to everyone who took part. 

Short Stay  Breaks
A regular visitor tells why Middleton 
Hall is his 1st Choice 

“Grandad’s Hotel”
David Holt’s grandchildren have a special 
name for the place where he comes on 
holiday three times a year: Grandad’s 
Hotel. David, who lives in North 
Yorkshire, enjoys his short stay breaks at 
Middleton Hall so much he comes back 
time and time again and receives a warm 
welcome when he does. Grandchildren 
Lola and Amber also love visiting him.

“They love it here and call it 
Grandad’s Hotel” says David. 
“Sometimes I come for a weekend and 
sometimes it’s a week. Either way it’s got everything I need.”

David, 63 finds Middleton Hall’s spa facilities are a huge benefit 
to him since he suffered a head injury 20 years ago.

David was a flight Sergeant in the RAF regiment when he was a victim of a 
hit and run accident whilst taking part in a RAF regiment cycling expedition 
from RAF Catterick to RAF Gibraltar. The accident happened in Southern 
France and left him in a coma for several weeks. The head injury left him 
with speech problems, short term memory and balance problems.

During his stays at Middleton Hall, David lives in one of Middleton Grove’s independent 
living with support suites. He comes partly for the benefits to his health and goes to the 
spa every day, taking a swim in the morning and working out in the gym in the afternoon. 

He loves to go out on the regular social trips the retirement village 
organises and when he joins other residents for dinner in the dining 
hall in the evening, he feels welcomed as a regular visitor.

“It’s like a home-from-home. I catch up with most people in the dining room and 
I see the same faces. Everyone is friendly. It’s the nature of the place” he says.

“The staff are excellent. They try and make life better for 
everyone here so it’s a great place to be.”

Above all, David’s holidays 
at Middleton Hall offer a 
break for his wife Barbara. 
“She is happy to leave me 
at Middleton Hall as she 
knows the staff well and is 
aware of the high standard 
of facilities and always leaves 
knowing I’m receiving 
the best possible care.” 

“It’s a win-win for us both,” 
he adds. “I’ve got the bonus 
of coming here and she’s 
got the bonus of getting 
some time to herself. 
It’s also peace of mind 
knowing I couldn’t get any 
better care or comfort.”
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The Green Team 
 
Our Living Well team based in Middleton Spa are sporting new attire. 
Modelling their new bright green uniform, the Living Well team cannot 
be missed as they pass through the corridors of Middleton Hall. The 
colour is bright and exuberant just like the personalities and smiles 
of the team who enjoy encouraging residents to live well. We also 
welcome Claire Park to the team who has joined us this Summer. 

Amanda Curran is a registered 
general nurse from Stockton and 
has worked at Middleton Hall 
Retirement Village for ten years.

“I’ve always wanted to be a nurse. Right 
from a tiny tot, I never thought about 
anything else. My gran was a nurse 
and she used to show me pictures in 
her nursing magazines and I loved the 
uniform. I can always remember that if 
we ever visited people in hospital I’d go 
around and visit all the other people in 
their beds. I just had an urge to care for 
them and I wanted to make sure they were 
alright – and I still feel like that today.

When I passed my exams I worked at 
North Tees Hospital for a while and then 
we moved to Cornwall and it was quite a 
shock. I’d gone from a 1000 bed hospital 
to a tiny 14 bed cottage hospital where I 
specialised in supporting older people.  

We moved back to the North East for 
the better cost of living and after a stint 
as deputy matron of a nursing home I 
came here. Middleton Hall was totally 
different to any place I’d ever worked in. 
The residents are second to none and it 
makes a huge difference to your working 
day. The staffing levels are flexible allowing 
us to deliver the highest standards and the 
training is ongoing and keeps us up to date 
professionally. I love the continuity of care, 
we get to know residents and families really 

well. The staff all know each other and 
we are a great team.  We all get involved 
in the business plan too. Our ideas and 
suggestions are listened to and this all 
helps us feel a valued part of the business.

There is no average day and I really 
like that. You know what the basics are 
going to be but it helps if you’re flexible. 
At the end of the day, your loyalty is to 
the residents and Middleton Hall. We’re 
involved in all aspects of their daily life, 
both physically and psychologically, this all 
helps the people that live here to be happy 
and live well. Family involvement is also 
very important so that we can all work 
together. My passion and area of expertise 
is in nutrition. Making sure residents 
eat well and have food suitable for 
their requirements can be challenging 
at times – but very rewarding.

It’s more than a job, it’s a life long 
commitment to improving the 
support we provide for older people. 
I finish work every day knowing that 
my colleagues and I have made a 
difference. I would never go back to the 
NHS. Working with older people is my 
life and I would never leave Middleton 
Hall. They will have to kick me out!”

If you know anyone who is a registered 
nurse who would enjoy working at 
Middleton Hall like Amanda, please 
contact Fiona Green on 01325 332207.

An employee’s view -   
‘A Passion for Caring’




